
I’m writing to express my concern on the proposed bill. 

I was a student and have applied for 885 two months ago. I’ve completed my course with first 

class honours and currently I’m working as a Graduate Software engineer in Melbourne. I’ve 

been employed by one of the top performing company in Australia dealing with mission 

critical systems. 

I’m currently working full time while waiting for application to be approved(like many other 

former students) .We have contributed to the Australian in many ways , financially paying 

education fees to paying full tax as well as improving the country’s professional sector. 

The introduction of such law, where cap and ceasing applications already in the queue is very 

unfair and this will definitely impact any industry where potential contributors get rejected in 

the capping process.  

It will also cause a lot of distress to applicants where currently waiting for a decision to be 

made, it will definitely affect the life’s of many and affects the general productivity of the 

country where current applicants have to work under stress , thinking they might be a victim 

of the cap and ceased measure. 

To achieve where I’m right now is not an easy task, it takes years to come to this point, Like 

many others we have taken that extra length complete studies and to secure ourselves a career 

in Australia, to put in such law is ignorant and it will devastate many people’s dream and cause 

problems in the society like suicide and depression.  

I strongly urge that the government could reconsider the bill, it is definitely not a wise idea to 

cap and cease applications that already been made. 

 


